27" FIELD ARTILLERY ASSOCIATION
COL JOHN E. MUNNELLY, USA (Ret), MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN
8556 Colony Lane, Kalamazoo, MI 49009

Subject: Association New Leadership March 9, 2010
To: Life Members

This forwards the announcement about new leadership of your Association. Separate
letters are appropriate for Life Members. Accordingly, this letter is simply to keep you informed
of new leadership.

The announcement was mailed to all active and formerly active members of record of
the association yesterday. Included with each announcement is a form encouraging payment of
dues to renew active membership.

The attached Membership Application is forwarded for information. No dues are required
from Life Members. However, you may find this application to be useful to pass on to former
members of 27" Field Artillery to encourage renewal or new membership.

I am encouraged by the selection of our new President, Hank Parker. Under his
leadership he is initiating new energy into our association and with the assistance of his wife,
Shok Hwa, (Susan). They are improving Association records by putting paper files into
computerized records.

CONJUNCTI STAMUS

John E. Munnelly

Attached: Announcement Letter & Membership Renewal



